
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I hope you are well. This is the final Head’s Herald of 2024 and I want to thank you for all your 
continued support. I really love working with all our families and I value the relationship I have with 
you.  
 
There has been so much achieved already this academic year and I am so very proud of our young 
people. We just need the final week to run as smoothly and calmly as possible but ensuring we do 
have some celebrations in there too.  
 
You may have seen that Science Department are planning a very exciting STEM visit to Florida, U.S.A 
in July 2026. There has been information sent out via the students.  However, please click on the 
link for an expression of interest letter, which gives further details of the plans, and the expected 
cost involved in such a visit https://t.ly/vYpD8 . It is amazing that we are able to offer visits like this 
and the staff are very heavily involved in providing the very best opportunities for our young people. 
Please also click here for a link to our Trips Catalogue Wider Curriculum – Sir Thomas Boteler Church 
of England High School, which gives an overview of everything on offer for the next couple of years.  
 
I just thought it may be helpful to give you an overview of what is exactly happening next week:  
 
Monday 16th December  
 

Student visits to the Care Homes to sing Carols 
Christmas Fayre for the students from 15.00 
 
Tuesday 17th December 
 

Christmas Dinner 
Christmas Carol Service 18.00 St. Elphin’s Church. All welcome and it is free entry. 
 
Wednesday 18th December  
 

Community Senior Citizens Christmas Party, 12 noon. 
 
Thursday 19th December 
 

Festive Rewards day. (We did try to secure this for the last day but unfortunately the Cinema would 
not take school bookings)  
  

https://t.ly/vYpD8
https://www.boteler.org.uk/bwc/
https://www.boteler.org.uk/bwc/


This is a non-uniform day for all staff and students. NO shorts or cropped tops allowed. 
Please ensure your child is dressed appropriately, as they are still coming to school or 
representing the school at an external venue. If we feel they are not dressed 
appropriately then they will have to change, or may not be able to participate in the 
activities and/or go on the visit.  
 
P1 lessons will run as normal  
 

P2 lessons will be shorter 09.55 - 10.35 
 

Break 10.35 - 10.50 (Free School Meals students can pick up their lunch and students can buy food 
before they depart)  
 

10.50 – 11.00 – all students going to the Cinema must go to the Ball Hall / all remaining students 
will attend a set venue for their Year group in readiness for registers and Festive Fun Session 1. 
Students will be given a variety of activities they can select from prior to this day. 
 

Festive Session 1 11.00 – 12.30 
 

Lunch 12.30 – 13.15 
 

13.15 – 13.30 register at Year group venue 
 

Festive Fun Session 2 13.30 – 15.00 
 
 
Friday 20th December 
 
This is a non-uniform day for all staff and students, but we encourage everyone to wear a 
Christmas jumper and/or accessory.  
 
This day will run as normal for registration P1 and P2. Students will return to Tutor Groups at 11.25 
for a ‘Christmas get together’, before we all finish at 12.00.  Tutors will ensure lots of fun is had and 
the Christmas raffle will be drawn. There will also be the opportunity for the students all to see the 
famous staff Christmas video. If your child requires a Free School Meal, please can you let us know 
by Tuesday 17th December 2024.  
 
I really do hope you have a wonderful Christmas and spend time with those you love. Creating 
memories and having time for people are the most precious gifts of all. I also will be spending time 
with my family over the Festive period and therefore may not be as available or responsive as usual 
to correspondence. Staff have been told to switch off, as they too need time so they will not be able 
to respond to emails etc. I appreciate we are all very accessible and always want to be there for 
you, however, I have to look after them too.  
 
Sending Christmas blessings to you all and I look forward to seeing my wonderful Boteler Family 
again (in full school uniform) on Monday 6th January 2025 at 08.25. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Beverley Scott-Herron  
Headteacher 
  



KS4 Year 10 Working At (WA) Assessments 
 
Students will be sitting their first Working At (WA) assessment of this year in all of their subjects 
during assessment fortnight (Monday 20 January – Friday 31 January 2025). This may take the form 
of a test or an assessed piece of writing/practical piece of work. 
 
Students will be provided with revision lists giving details of the topics and content that will be 
tested. We are also encouraging students to take their workbooks home to revise. It is important 
that students look after their workbooks and check they have the correct books that are needed for 
the following day when packing their bags for school each evening. The expectation is that students 
spend time each evening preparing for the assessments. Constant revision and practice is the surest 
way to fully embed skills and knowledge required to secure excellent achievement at KS4. 
 
All tests will be classroom based and undertaken under exam conditions. It is important that students 
are used to working in this environment so they are fully prepared for their examinations in Year 11. 
Students are expected to be fully prepared for all assessments with the correct equipment which 
includes: 
 
· Pen 
· Pencil 
· Ruler 
· Eraser 
· Pencil sharpener 
· Pencil case 
· Scientific calculator 
 
 
 
Assessment Timetable 
 
Please review the attached timetable. Dates and times of the Maths, English and Science tests have 
already been allocated. Teachers for the other subjects will inform their classes when their 
assessments are taking place.  
 
It is important that students write these on their assessment timetable. Students are responsible for 
carrying their timetable and updating it when class teachers give out information 
  



  



The big Christmas Raffle is coming up: 
 
The raffle prize winners will be drawn on the last day of term, Friday 20th December. We are asking 
for the final push next week, with every lesson and every mark so crucial. The data will be pulled 
off the system on the last day, ensuring that all students are given the opportunity to meet the 
criteria and also to ensure high levels of attendance remain right to the end of term. This is a 
reminder of the message sent out at the start of November: 
  
•Do you have a positive aggregate of conduct points? (House Points minus Behaviour Points?) 
 
•Do you have 96% + for half-term 2? (Fresh start for all students. Attendance of 96% = 1 entry, 
98% = 3 entries and 100% = 5 entries) 
 
…Then you could win one of the following prizes: 
 
-Amazon Fire HD tablet 
-Bluetooth Wireless Earbuds worth £89.99 
-Uefa Champions League Football  
-A fancy Chrome Trim Parker Pen 
-£20 cinema voucher 
-£10 ASOS voucher 
….and more. 
 
 
 
 
Safe parking at the end of the school day 
 
Thank you to those who have engaged with the previous message regarding safe parking at the end 
of the day, however, please can we remind you of this key message to keep all of our students safe. 
 
We appreciate that there is limited parking at the end of the school day when picking up your child, 
however, on far too many occasions cars are parking in the yellow bus stop markings. This is putting 
our students at risk, with buses then having to stop outside of the zone, often then stopping on the 
Pelican Crossing. Further to this, we are then seeing one lane of Knutsford Road blocked, and cars 
speeding to get out and around the busses, often cutting in front of other cars. We know this will 
not apply to many, however, we want to increase the awareness of this concern as we all have a 
duty to ensure that our students are safe when they leave school. 
 

 

 

Supporting families at Christmas 

We know that it can be hard to ask for support at times, however, we really encourage those who 

are in need of support at this time, particularly in this lead up to Christmas. Simply contact your 

child’s Head of Year or Mr Leonard (jleonard@boteler.org.uk) and all requests for support will be 

treated sensitively.  

 
  

mailto:jleonard@boteler.org.uk


Attendance 

Further to the letter sent out previously (https://shorturl.at/IsQ14), please can we stress the 
importance of good punctuality to school. Students arriving late after the register has closed will 
continue to receive a U code, which for statistical purposes is an absence code. Please contact your 
child's HOY or our Attendance Officer if every your child is running late due to genuine reasons. 
 
 
 
 
Looking forward to Christmas and beyond, we will continue with the highest expectations for all 
students in relation to readiness for learning and attitudes. The short poem below is a little bit of 
fun but captures the importance of being prepared in relation to equipment, effort and aspirations.  
 
The Stocking of Success 
 
As Father Christmas bids adieu, 
A New Year dawns with skies of blue. 
The stockings emptied, the dreams unfold, 
In gifts lie lessons worth more than gold. 
 
A pencil case snug in the yuletide cheer, 
Holds tools to shape the coming year. 
Pens for plans, and rulers to guide, 
Erasers to fix where mistakes may reside. 
 
The New Year whispers, “Prepare and strive, 
With steady hands, keep dreams alive.” 
Success, it seems, is no mere chance, 
But grows with effort, not happenstance. 
 
For attitudes shine like a guiding light, 
A beacon through both day and night. 
With care and thought, each step we take, 
Transforms the goals we long to make. 
 
So, let us learn from the Christmas hue, 
Where preparation painted the season true. 
As Father Christmas planned each gift, 
Let us prepare, and our spirits lift. 
 
A pencil case, a stocking, a simple start, 
Carry tools for the mind, and strength of heart. 
For with good attitudes and careful schemes, 
We craft our lives, fulfilling dreams.  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshorturl.at%2FIsQ14&data=05%7C02%7Ccowen%40boteler.org.uk%7C8796d1fd28ec44c82b1508dd1b8b41ff%7C4c44f35184614d66915186d2bdfeba11%7C0%7C0%7C638697007106142966%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=n14rRiXH74P5Y5L4vlgFUEjC%2Bul8%2FbN34mXS1VkJgAw%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Priestley College STEM Careers  

Please see the posters below and click on the link for STEM careers information from Priestley College 

https://t.ly/YCBaE 
  

https://t.ly/YCBaE


  



  



  



House Assemblies 
 
Each House held their Collective Worship this week. It was wonderful to see the Heads of House 
helping to lead these. 
 
Mollitiam are now leading the House Competition with Sophie as the Head of House and Mr Johnson 
as House Leader. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Christmas Fayre 
 
This week our wonderful Year 8 Ambassadors 
have been selling raffle tickets to raise funds 
for our PSB.  
 
The draw will be made on Monday at our 
Christmas fayre.  
 
Tickets are 50p or a £1 a strip. 
 

  



 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A Successful Start to the Year. 
 
As we reflect on the first term, we are delighted with the success of our events and the strong 
engagement from parents and carers. We’ve had excellent attendance at the Year 11 Parents’ 
Evening, Year 8 Parents’ Evening, Year 7 Parents’ Evening and the Year 7 Tutor Catch-Up, where 
families connected with staff to discuss progress and next steps. 
 
In addition, we’ve held two impactful Parent Forums: 
 

 KS4 Exam Preparation and Study Skills: A valuable session to support families in helping their 
children prepare for exams. 

 
 Arbor Parent Communication and SAM Learning Homework Support: A session focused on 

equipping parents to stay connected via Arbor and supporting students’ independent learning 
through SAM Learning. 

 
We are incredibly grateful for your participation in these events, which help strengthen the 
partnership between home and school. Together, we’re building a supportive environment that 
ensures our students thrive. 
 
 
Looking ahead, here are some important dates to mark in your calendars: 
 
9th January: Year 11 Parents’ Evening 
 
23rd January: Year 9 Options Evening 
 
27th January: Year 9 Parents’ Evening 
 
6th February: Parent Forum – Understanding the Curriculum 
 
 
We look forward to another successful term ahead and thank you for your ongoing support. 
  



Collective Worship 
 
We have had a successful term, the Worship Ambassadors have led two wonderful Collective 
Worships on our themes Hope and Thankfulness and two fantastic services for Harvest and Advent. 
This has included involvement from students in all year groups alongside our 25 dedicated Worship 
Ambassadors. Each term they have produced a newsletter and vlog called ‘Good News’, please take 
a look at this on our school website and Facebook. Our scripture for this week is from 1 John 4:10:  
 
“This is what love is: it is not that we have loved God, but that he loved us and sent his 

Son to be the means by which our sins are forgiven.” 
 
As we approach Christmas, please take time to remember the real meaning of the season, God sent 
his Son to be born on Earth as a sign of his love for us. Jesus, the Prince of Peace, was born in a 
stable, his parents were not in the warmth of their own home and the town of Bethlehem is currently 
in conflict. Please remember to pray for peace in our lives and in the world this Christmas.   Please 
keep up to date with our weekly prayer and scripture via social media.   
 
  



STEM at Priestley College 
 
Our Science Department are currently looking forward to working closely with the Science 
Department at Priestley College this year. With the aim of providing STEM workshops on a variety 
of subjects our students, along with the current Year 12 and 13 at the college. This will have benefits 
for both cohorts of students, and give ours a taste of college life. Look out for further announcements 
as the academic year progresses. 
 
To kick start this year’s range of workshops 30 our Year 10 students were thrilled to attend 2 
workshops, one on the medical profession and how to progress in this field and then a week later 
they worked with the Mersey Trust in a career’s session in the ever-increasing job market in 
environmental conservation and science. In both workshops our students worked with students from 
the college. 
 
Year 10 students excelled in the 'careers in medicine' seminar. Our students worked with Priestley 
students to debate current medical issues such as privatising the NHS and assisted suicide. One of 
our teams won a prize for their arguments in the debate too! Students also heard from a current 
NHS doctor, a previous Priestley student, to learn how to perform emergency medical treatment.   
 
In the Environmental workshop students were treated to a fascinating presentation in the many 
ways into working in the environmental sector, from the hugely important area of volunteering, and 
then how to progress with the various courses on offer today. This was followed with the pathway 
of one of their officers from school, through university with volunteering and securing a highly 
sought-after post. Then our students mixed with the college students to discuss the problems faced 
by todays rivers, and they presented each group plans on how to minimise the polluting effects. It 
was amazing to see how well both sets of students worked well with each other. 
 
More to follow on this fantastic adventure into STEM with Priestley College. 
 
  



Drama Department News 

We were delighted to be invited to Cronton 6th Form College in Widnes to watch their performance 

of Oliver by Lionel Bart. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

15 of our Students from Year 9 and 10 attended the Matinee performance on Thursday 5th December.  

The Olivier, Tony and Oscar-winning masterpiece vividly brings to life Dickens’ ever-popular story of 

the boy who dared to ask for more. Lionel Bart’s iconic musical score included Food Glorious Food, 

Consider Yourself, You’ve Got to Pick-a-Pocket or Two, I’d Do Anything, Oom Pah Pah, As Long As 

He Needs Me and many more.   

The Performance was in their state of the art Cronton Playhouse and the performers were amazing, 

with excellent acting, singing and dancing skills.  It was a real celebration of the Performing Arts. 

 

We look forward to attending future performances at the College which is a Centre of Excellence for 

Performing Arts. 

Ms Armstrong – Leader of Drama and School Productions 

 

 

  



British Indoor Rowing Championship 
 
Year 10 student Grace Dean participated in the British Rowing Indoor Championship in Birmingham 
on Saturday. It was the first time she has been part of this event. 
 
She came 19th in the Y10 5 minute challenge and 9th in the Y10 500m challenge. We are very 

proud of you Grace! 

  



Dancing in December 

Last night's dance show was absolutely amazing, and the students should be as proud of themselves 
as I am of them. Their dedication, hard work, and commitment truly paid off. With over 50 students 
performing throughout the night, the feedback has been overwhelmingly positive. A big well done 
to each and every one of you! 
 
I couldn’t have done this alone. A huge thank you to Mrs Graham, Miss Wright, and Mr Gregory – 
without their help, the show wouldn't have been the success it was. It was a long day of dress and 
technical rehearsals then going straight into the evening performance, but it was 100% worth it to 
see everything come together so beautifully at the end. 
 
Finally, thank you to all the parents / carers, family, friends and staff who came and supported, and 
to the site team and PSB for their assistance. Your support made all the difference. 
 
Mrs Hughes 
  



Design & Technology 
 
The Year 10 GCSE DT classes are extremely proud to take home their laser cut Christmas Houses. 
A multitude of skills and knowledge has been utilised to manufacture these wonderful products.   
 
'I really enjoyed manufacturing the 'Snow House'. I am sure when I take mine home my family will 
love it for how wonderful it looks and will be excited to see the next thing I make in GCSE DT'  Riley 
Barnes–Nestor 
 
'I loved making the snow house, I learnt lots of things about using tools and equipment. It will 
decorate my living room for years to come' Harriett Anderson 
 
‘When I took my Snow house home my mum said wow! That looks like it was bought from a shop.’ 
Noah Mullen 
 
 'I am really pleased with the quality of what my Year 10s have achieved. Students learnt how to 
create cutting lists, tolerances in manufacture, use of hand tools finishing techniques and using laser 
cut components. It all leads to what I like to call 'take home value'. Well done Year 10. Merry 
Christmas.’ Mr Robinson



  



  



Christmas Events 
 
Here’s some information about the many Christmas fayres, carol services, family events, socials, and 
more that are happening in the churches around Latchford. Please feel free to come along, all are 
welcome! 

  



  



 

  



 

  



 

 

 



 

 


